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Good Morning Prime Minister




Retirement Incomes
Over the past 2 years there have been a number of government decisions that have adversely impacted on seniors/retirees throughout Australia.

Many of these decisions are related to the Age pension, together with changes to the superannuation regulations that have reduced the Income that elderly people rely on and changes being made to Aged Care that may prove costly to the elderly when they need to move into alternative accommodation.       
As you would expect, there is growing concern that your government is taking a high level of interest in reducing the concessions that seniors/retirees have campaigned for over many years.
We have been contacting federal politicians for many years, and, at one stage, believed that our concerns were being viewed sympathetically.   However, events over the past 2 years have caused a degree of alarm amongst our members and we do not now believe that the concerns and fears of the elderly are being taken seriously.
We acknowledge the current financial situation that your government is facing, but it must be said that we feel there is undue emphasis being placed on attacking the concessions that seniors, and other retirees, have fought for.     
Our members are worried that your government is adopting a practice of taking “the easy road” by 
reducing the concessions available to the elderly, while not considering other ways of reducing government expenditure.
Following are several issues raised by our members who, justifiably, feel that the government is of the opinion that all self-funded retirees are a very wealthy section of the community and not in need of government ‘handouts’.    This is far from the truth as most, if not all, of our members have moderate incomes, and by being frugal, are saving the government many millions of dollars.
· the export of profits by many large companies, thus depriving Australia of income/revenue
· action by your government is well overdue in correcting this problem
· too many federal governments have bowed to political correctness and are unwilling to stem the flow of welfare payments to those not entitled
· the exorbitant amount of money ($50 billion),  being spent on non-nuclear submarines which could well be obsolete by the time they are commissioned   (2030 onwards)
· the most recent decision by your government to spend $122 million on a voluntary, non-binding plebiscite on the subject of same-sex marriage is further proof of wasteful spending.              
State & Federal Advocates for Fully and Partly Self Funded Retirees
West Australians are very unhappy about the distribution of the GST revenue, most of which was earned in this State.    This has had a huge impact on State government revenue and therefore, in addition to federal government cutbacks of concessions to self-funded retirees, our State government is now also threatening further cutbacks to concessions for these same retirees.
We hope you will be able to devote some time to re-considering any possible further reductions to the retirement incomes of Australia’s self-funded retirees.    
I am attaching a one page summary of a federal submission that has previously been forwarded to your government, as an indication of some issues that are important to retirees.
Yours sincerely

(R. de Gruchy)       
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